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General Background 
 
Nepal is a Himalayan Kingdom lying in the lap of the central part of the Hindu 
Kush Himalayas. Bordering India in South, East and West, and the People’s 
Republic of China in the North, the Kingdom has a unique set of conditions 
pertaining to environmental, social, cultural, and economic contexts. Of its 
total area of 147181 sq. km, Nepal is divided into the Terai, the Hills and the 
Himalayan regions. Among the natural resources, the water resources and the 
forests deserve due significance. 
 
Recent estimates confirm that of the total area of the country, the forests 
cover 29 percent and shrubs or degraded forests cover 10 percent (FRISP, 1999), 
whereas just 21 per cent land of the country is fit for agriculture (MPFS, 
1988). The rate of forest destruction was 1.7% during the period between 1978/79 
to 1994. At present about 9000 forest user groups are managing some 16% of the 
forestland of the country as community forests. 
 
The country harbors a population of over 22 million. Of this 81% are dependent 
on agriculture, which continues to be the mainstay of the Nepalese economy. Some 
90% of the population reside in rural areas, which lack even the minimum 
infrastructure establishments. The literacy rate amounts just 40%, and 42 per 
cent of the population lies below the poverty line. 
 
The forests supply fuel needs of 70 per cent of the population in the form of 
firewood, whereas 61% of the fodder supplies is covered by forests. The 
government also realizes that community forestry is contributing to lives of 
ordinary people lying in the rural areas, and expects that an additional 25% 
revenues would be collected in the ninth plan period between 1997-2002 (HMG, 
1997). 
 
 
 
2.1 Evolution of Community Forestry Concept 
 
The people of Nepal have since times immemorial continually been dependent on 
forest resources. The forest products continue to be items of daily requirements 
of the people over generations. The people evolved indigenous forest management 
systems through their long years of experience. These practices were evidenced 
during the Malla, the Shaha, and the Rana dynasties and persisted well to the 
twenty first century.  
 
In 1964 forest covered 45% of the area of the Kingdom, but it declined to 43% in 
1979 and to 37% in 1986. Upon observing the reasons of continuous reduction of 
forests, it can be realized that there was certain level of involvement or at 
least patronage of politically influential or high ranking government officials 
in the process. Such groups have a marked reluctance to halt this tradition 
radically. Consequently, authorities continue to explore ways to gain undue 
economic benefits through exploitation of valuable forest resources. It is 
realized that if the rate continues, Nepal could virtually be devoid of forests. 
It was also observed that where there were systems in which the people 



themselves managed the forests, the forest condition was good. It inculcated an 
idea that forests could better be managed with popular participation. 
 
The popular participation in forest management was first recognized in the 
Forestry Plan of 1976. There was not, however, an existence of necessary 
instruments to operationalize this concept. The existing forestry law, such as 
Forest Act 1961, Forest Protection Special Arrangement Act 1967, and regulations 
thereunder provided no room for such participation as these vested the custodian 
rights to the government only. As an early initiative to further the process, 
Forest Act 1961 was amended in 1978 to introduce such participation. The 
Panchayat Forest Rules, 1978 and Panchayat Protected Forest Rules, 1978 together 
provided mechanisms to manage certain types of forests by locally elected 
bodies. This idea did not provide room for user group concept of resource 
management. Consequently, the real users were again ignored during the decision-
making processes in common property resource management. The exercise was not a 
success story, and warranted due revision for days to come. 
 
As pilots, many community forestry projects initiated process of identifying and 
involving users in decision making of the forests around them for management. 
The process evolved slowly and found to be quite successful in terms of 
generating ownership feeling which was lost because of nationalization of 
forests (1959). Based on those pilots a national level community forestry 
seminar was organized in 1987, which recognized need for users participation as 
a requirement for sustainable management of the forests. 
 
 
2.2 Master Plan for the Forestry Sector 
 
His Majesty the King Birendra was optimistic during early eighties to fulfill 
the basic needs of the Nepalese people by the year 2000. Under his keen desire, 
the Ministry of Forests and Soil Conservation initiated processes of developing 
a Master Plan that aimed to empower users to manage forestry resources to meet 
the daily requirements of the people, among its other objectives.  
 
Among six primary programs of the Master Plan community and private forestry 
constitutes a major component. For implementation of the Master Plan, the 
Government has decided to set aside 61 per cent of the total governmental forest 
as the potential community forest. It specifies the role of users as managers 
and that of government employees of the Department of Forests as especially 
facilitative. The employees may facilitate the user group formation, work plan 
preparation, or matters concerning the handing over of forests. The Master Plan 
further highlights a need to strengthen the legal and institutional arrangements 
in the process of realizing the objectives. Accordingly, Forest Act 1993 and 
Forest Regulations 1995 are enacted, and Community Forestry Directives and 
Community Forestry Guidelines are issued. 
 
2.3 Legal Provisions Concerning Community Forestry 
 
The Forest Act 1993 and Forest Regulations 1995 provide regulatory framework to 
managing or otherwise maneuvering the forests of Nepal. Provisions concerning 
community forestry may be discussed under following points: 
 
Forest user groups are an organized, autonomous entity with perpetual 
succession; 
The user groups are provided with rights to enjoy usufruct rights of the 
community forests by developing, conserving, utilizing, managing such forests 
and by independently fixing the prices of forest products; 



Forest users groups are supposed to have a  distinct constitution and forest 
operation plan, and the group is managed as per the constitution and the forest 
is managed as per the forest operation plan; 
The District Forest Officer may take back forest in case the forest user group 
work against the provisions of the operation plan or the constitution or against 
the prevailing rules and regulations, but the forest should be again handed over 
to the users; 
The forest user group itself may take action to users that work against the 
provisions of operation plan or constitution, and Divisional Forest Officer may 
take action against those officials of the forest user group committees if their 
work violates the prevailing laws (revision 1999); 
Community forest has priority over leasehold forest. 
 
In addition, the community forest directives and guidelines provide a framework 
for implementing, monitoring, and evaluating community forestry programs. 
 
2.4 Community Forest User Group 
 
A community forest user group has been provided with the following legal 
recognition: 
 
Forest user group is identified as a legal entity; 
It can acquire fixed or movable property, dispose or otherwise transfer 
ownership thereof and may exercise other powers as a legal entity; 
 
On the basis of such provisions, the forest user groups are organized entity for 
managing the valuable forest resources in a sustainable manner. Various 
stakeholder organizations are supporting in establishment of traditional 
management practices of the people of forest resources. Among these are the 
bilateral agencies, international NGOs, local NGOs, and CBOs. The Act and 
Regulations have determined the role of government authorities in implementation 
of community forestry programs, yet these are not well practiced yet. 
 
 
 
 
2.5 The Involvement of Bilateral Agencies and NGOs in Community Forestry 
 
Some rural development projects were active in enhancing forestry development in 
Nepal since 1960s. Specific projects on community forestry initiated their 
activities since the second half of the seventies. Donor communities were 
instrumental in the master planning process that since then has guided the 
community forestry initiatives. Under the framework conceptualized in the Master 
Plan, different bilateral agencies and international NGOs started their work 
through other NGOs and CBOs which has partly contributed to enhancing the 
institutional capacity of the forest user groups. Besides, different non-
governmental organizations have been involved in promoting the community 
forestry process. On the other hand, forest user groups themselves have 
established their Federation that would ensure their rights and interests, and 
foster their sharing of experiences.  
 
  Establishment and Development of FECOFUN 
 
The Federation of Community Forestry Users, Nepal (FECOFUN) was established on 
June 1 1995. During the first General assembly of the Federation there was a 
representation of 33 districts, out of 75 districts of Nepal. As of March 2000, 
FECOFUN has 63 district branches out of 75 districts of Nepal, and a total of 



144 range post level committees. There were a set of organizations or networks 
to work for mutual cooperation, for solving problems arising at different times, 
and raising issues from policy formulation to field implementation and providing 
suggestions at different level. There was, however, a complete lack of a central 
body that could decisively influence the overall process. In the earlier days it 
was also well understood that community forestry involved a set of complex and 
expanded processes for which the government alone would not be able to support. 
FECOFUN therefore was established to compliment government initiatives at the 
ground level also. However, the activities of FECOFUN had to be so expanded and 
diversified as to meet the consequential requirements that arise over time. 
 
Forest users therefore thought of establishing such an organization that would 
advocate and lobby in the absolute interests of the users. In the process of 
establishing the Federation, a host of non-governmental organizations were also 
instrumental.  
 
The mission of FECOFUN has been to foster self-reliance among user groups by 
involving them in decision-making processes through a mechanism of active 
participation. It has a set of objectives, those relating to advocacy and 
lobbying being the followings: 
 
To draw attention of the policy making authorities on loopholes that may appear 
in the policy or laws, and those that arise during their implementation; and 
To create awareness among the grassroots people on policy and laws on community 
forestry, and strive to ensure the interests of the forest users at the same 
time contributing to the care of national heritage. 
 
It strives to achieve these objectives by analyzing relevant policy, laws, 
directives, plans, programs or their implementation, and thereby making 
suggestions thereof, and also making necessary actions and reactions. 
 
In the process of realizing the objectives, FECOFUN has been conducting the 
following set of activities: 
 
Public Advocacy on Community Forestry 
Organizational Expansion and Consolidation 
Training, Workshop, Seminar, Exchange Visits, and Extension 
Women Empowerment 
Community Forestry Radio Program 
Conflict Management and Legal Support and 
Contributing to Poverty Alleviation through NTFP Programs 
Community Development 
 
The Development of Lobbying and Advocacy Processes on Community Forestry in 
Nepal 
 
The initiation and rapid growth of community forestry in the Nepal hills was an 
attempt to minimize adverse environmental impacts evidenced through rapid 
deforestation. The government authorities and other stakeholders were duly 
mobilized in this initial process. Likewise this was to be extended to the Terai 
region to reduce undue trafficking of timber, to terminate control of certain 
authorities or influential persons, and to halt the deforestation rate. 
 
As condition of forest was gradually improved in community managed forests, the 
users started seeking independence in the use of forest products arising from 
such forests. The demand to handing over of forests to the communities also 
increased. Consequently, community forestry as a dynamic process underwent to be 



a medium of establishing traditional use rights of the users at the same time 
controlling environmental degradation. The government authorities, however, 
lagged behind its own commitment by trying to maintain status quo through policy 
or legal changes and by halting the implementation process. Lobbying and 
advocacy as a process has been initiated in Nepal with a view to ensuring the 
use rights of the communities against encroachment as well as dillydallying of 
government authorities. The process of lobbying and advocacy goes side by side 
in some issues, whereas either may be selectively used in other issues. 
 
The following are some of the reasons why FECOFUN had to be involved in lobbying 
and advocacy: 
 
Authorities did not seem to be adjusted to new concepts of community forest 
management because of own vested interests. 
Authorities continued to interpret provisions in the prevailing laws in 
accordance with their interests. 
The people were still not fully conscious of policy and regulations concerning 
community forestry. 
The government did not adopt transparency in managing government forests, such 
as in operational forest management of Bara district. 
 The government tried to centralize the already decentralized rights concerning 
forest user group, such as in amending the Forest Act, 1993. 
The people were discouraged in the community forestry process such as through 
orders prohibiting cutting of green timber or granting monopoly for sale of 
timber. 
Programs and projects were devised to benefits limited individuals rather than 
the ordinary public at large. 
Forest users were deprived of fully enjoying rights as embodied in Forest Act 
and Forest Bylaws. 
 
3.1 Reasons for Lobbying and Advocacy for Community Forestry 
 
When FECOFUN was incepted, its prime objective was not lobbying and advocacy. 
The founding leaders of the Federation had developed a conception to complement 
for the government initiatives to effectively implement the policy, laws and 
regulations of the government of Nepal. Its prime mission was to inculcate self-
reliance among forest user groups through collective management of the forests 
of Nepal. To this end, a set of objectives was formulated which harmonize with 
government interventions. As the government tended to a change over in its 
operational policy, the prime concern for the Federation concentrated towards 
safeguarding the interests and welfare of the user groups, for which lobbying 
and advocacy emerged as a duty of the Federation. 
 
This situation is a consequence of the self-centric attitude of the high ranking 
officials of the government, their tendencies to non-compliance to the 
prevailing policy and legislation, lack of knowledge of legal systems and 
interests to personal benefits. The forest policy has given a high priority to 
community forestry. The Forest Act, 1993 provides for rejection of leasing 
forests to individuals or corporate bodies if there is scope for community 
forestry. Once an attempt was made by the government to lease the forests in the 
name of operational forest management to some companies through secret 
arrangements even without informing local residents and authorities. This 
arrangement emphasized timber selling over forest management, and provided such 
companies rights not even mentioned in the prevailing laws. This ignored adverse 
environmental impacts resulting from such management, boycotted popular 
participation as a traditional practice in the management of natural resources. 
There are many defects, loopholes and impracticalities in the operational forest 



management plans of all eighteen districts of the Nepal Terai. With the pressure 
and mobilization by the Federation, the ENSO International (a Finnish company) 
and its Nepalese partners declined to maneuver the forest resources. An inquiry 
thereafter made by the government also accepted the issues as raised by the 
Federation. 
 
A forest user group is an autonomous entity that itself can formulate its 
procedures. It can itself sell or purchase properties, and can issue petition 
against anyone as a person. Under the framework of decentralization, the Forest 
Act, 1993 has furnished full rights to manage or develop their resources and use 
the forest products as per their will. But the government is further trying to 
centralize powers through amendment in the Act. This has encroached the power of 
the user groups to penalize those working against the rules and to freely use 
monetary resources earned from community forests. This has provided authorities 
to the District forest officers to penalize user group officials, and limited 
free use of funds in community development. This has raised an issue that one 
can be penalized through two authorities for the same offense, which is against 
the natural law. This has created an environment of confusion and fear. 
 
The Timber Corporation of Nepal (TCN) is a trade organization under the 
ownership of the government of Nepal, and is defamed for inefficiency, 
corruption, and non-accountability for the last 20 years. Through a ministerial 
decision of the government, it was granted monopoly for sale of timber, 
firewood, and timber-based agricultural implements. Nepalese farmers live in 
rural areas, and have no easy access to sales depot of the TCN, that generally 
confine to rather populated locations. When some agricultural implement, such as 
the traditional plough, breaks while working, the farmer may prepare within some 
hours from the community forest. But TCN that is already proved for its 
inability to supply urban needs of timber can not be expected to supply such 
petty requirements in a prompt way. Forest user groups can get a competitive 
price for their products in a free market, which through monopoly of the TCN is 
definitely hampered. There seemed no convincing reason for forest user groups to 
request for the TCN even to supply forest products to their very members. Such 
impractical, disputable and market-unfriendly policies of the government has 
created a tension among user groups in view of the fact that their labor may not 
command due values. The user groups are always in a state of suspect even if the 
government cancelled this decision for cases of community and private forests 
through advocacy of the FECOFUN. This has brought FECOFUN to play the role of a 
watchdog. 
 
The Ministry of Forests and Soil Conservation of the Nepal government has long 
been stating that it has a stock of 3.3 million cubic feet of felled or fallen 
timber. Under such circumstances, not only FECOFUN but also other organizations 
have been arguing that it is not necessary to further fell down trees unless 
such stock is fully utilized. Former Prime Minister of Nepal, probably through 
consideration of this fact, declared that for the following 10 years no green 
trees should be felled in Nepal. With this declaration, the Forest Department 
issued a circular that declared ban over cutting of timber in case of community 
forests as well. FECOFUN through different forums attempted for withdrawal of 
this circular. The government amended community forestry directives that 
indirectly lifted the ban. The new amendment created some problems as well. It 
added a ban on planting tea or coffee under community forests. There is no 
provision for compensation for such user groups that already planted tea or 
coffee. It is realized that the government has adopted a strategy to paralyze 
enthusiasm of the user groups. 
 



The Federation has an opinion that traditional users of the forests should 
participate in the process of policy making; let it be case of Bara district 
operational forest management plan or amendment in the Forest Act. 
 
The elites know changes that appear over time in policies through whatever means 
it may be. The forest user groups, that are located in very remote places, have 
too many difficulties to have such information. It is too hard for the 
Federation to initiate lobbying by incorporating all issues that might appear in 
the field. At the same time, it is equally difficult to channelize positive 
policy changes through government department for field implementation. 
 
There is a substantial role of forest bureaucracy for introduction and evolution 
of community forestry in Nepal. It seems to have not well succeeded to 
operationalize it to the full extent. It is definitely a Herculean task to 
divert attitudes of staff within the forest organization: from forest guards 
working in the remote localities to the district forest officers staying in the 
district headquarters. It is further influenced by attitudes of ever changing 
officials within the Ministry. 
 
There has been a regular practice of misinterpreting the provisions of the 
Forest Act and Regulations that may be observed under following points: 
 
Due to lack of know-how on the principles of law, some district forest officers 
have handed over community forests for the period of two years with specific 
conditions to favour their personal attitudes. The conditions are already 
specified in Forest regulations, and such officers are not entitled to impose 
other conditions. 
In regard to distribution of forest products, it is observed that some district 
forest officers grant a broader independence to the user groups, whereas others 
levy royalty even without provisions in the law. 
Some district forest officers accept forest products sales arrangement as made 
by the user groups themselves, whereas others themselves make such arrangements 
or even tenders. 
Some district forest offices distribute booklets concerning laws, or regulations 
that contain a distorted account of the laws. Such information gives a false 
impression that Forest ranger or even forest guards have more powers than as 
provided in the law. 
Some district forest officers have accepted the seal of user groups for sale of 
timber, whereas others have outright denied such sealing, and the user groups 
are forced to use the DFO office seal only. 
Some district forest officers have penalized such user groups that have 
embezzled cash or made other irregularities, whereas some have on the basis of 
just assumption censored bank accounts thereby hampering community development 
attempts. 
User groups are formed without adopting procedures laid out in the operational 
guidelines as prepared by the Nepal government. User groups thus formed have 
more disputes. Some district forest officers themselves mediate in the process 
of conflict management. In other districts, however, such conflicts are 
aggravated from the government offices. 
 
Such problems have raised throughout Nepal. In addition, there are a set of 
misunderstanding, non-accountability and conflicts between the forest user 
groups and the district forest offices. Under such circumstances FECOFUN has a 
prime mandate for lobbying and advocacy to influence actions or decisions. 
However, it has furthered other activities as laid out in its objectives.  
 
Procedures Adopted for Lobbying and Advocacy 



 
FECOFUN is a representative body of the forest user groups of Nepal. As its 
representatives are represented from the grassroots, it has a dearth of expert 
knowledge for both lobbying and advocacy. For lack of funding, it has been 
unable to hire such professionals. Therefore, it has furthered its lobbying and 
advocacy procedures in its fundamental lines as the following: 
 
Operational forest management plans are generally written in English, and are 
technical in nature. Volunteer experts were consulted for reviews of such plans, 
and a set of bibliography was translated to Nepali. This eased to develop our 
perception in this matter. 
Networks were established with organizations or individuals involved in 
community forestry or environmental conservation. This was instrumental to have 
a moral support and working alliance, and further contributed to developing 
strategy and creating people’s support. This facilitated data collection and 
analysis as well. Such networks are developed at the central level with national 
organizations or at the district level with district or local organizations. 
To initiate direct dialogue and negotiations with Forest Department, the 
Ministry of Forests and Soil conservation, or with concerned ministers, and also 
with third person as and when necessary. 
To relay information or to draw attention of members of parliament in small 
groups, or sub-groups. 
To influence the members of parliament to raise issues in the parliamentary 
discussions, and motivate them to file amendments if so necessary. 
To dialogue with the members of the Natural Resource and Environmental committee 
of the Parliament that finalizes the forestry and environment related bills. 
To influence local authorities to work as pressure groups by forming concern 
groups through proper coordination at local levels. 
Legal interaction at central level with national representatives, members of 
parliament, and policy level authorities, while at local levels with local 
authorities, local non-government authorities, and user group representatives. 
To highlight issues through press meets, article publications, and 
communications through email and Internet. 
Filing petition at the Supreme Court as well as the district courts in different 
cases associated to individual forest user groups. 
Relaying information from the central FECOFUN to the local branches through 
correspondence. 
Empowering the residents of the affected areas through campaigns such as door to 
door visits, identifying issues and solutions through people’s participation, 
and developing programs and implementing them at local and district levels. 
Handing over memorandum to the Prime Minister and Ministers on behalf of the 
whole user groups of Nepal. 
Developing pressure over the officials of the ruling party and Members of 
Parliament from among their own vote banks, which are residents of their 
constituencies. 
 
3.2 Status of Success of FECOFUN 
 
Considering the states of affair before and after the inception of the 
Federation, processes of handing over of community forests in the Terai and the 
High Hills should be taken as indicators, while the handing over process is 
nearly slacked in recent dates. The Federation failed to influence the 
parliament not to pass or make changes in the Forest Amendment Bill. However, it 
was successful to avoid irregularities that would result from implementation of 
operational forest management plan of Bara district. 
 



It has to date been clear that the procedures the Federation has adopted to 
establish or maintain the users’ rights that are provided in the prevailing laws 
are quite successful. Consequently, innumerable forest conservation committees 
are being formed at the Nepal Terai, and a host of applications are being filed 
to the District Forest Offices for registration. Additionally, groups of people 
are continually being organized for working as a watchdog against heavy 
destruction of forests in the name of operational forest management plan. 
 
The Federation succeeded in canceling the decision intended to grant monopoly of 
timber sale in favor of the defamed Timber Corporation of Nepal. However, it has 
not succeeded to establish and fully materialize users’ rights as provided even 
in the prevailing legislation. In the light of these successes and failures 
against time and achievements it can be observed that it would not take too much 
time to fully establish the people’s rights in the management of natural 
resources of Nepal. 
 
3.3 Learning from Experience of FECOFUN  
 
 
The civil society has yet to do too many struggles to institute democratic 
values and decentralization principles in the Nepalese context of the ruling and 
ruled culture.  There is a marked contribution of forest officials to impart 
legal framework to the traditional practice of community forestry.  The 
democratic attitude embodied in them forms the basis for their contribution to 
delegate forest management responsibility to the conventional users of the 
forests. But traditional mentality does not radically change.  Working with the 
change over is definitely difficult. As such there is a dialectical sense in the 
attitudes of the government officials. The vested interests underlying in them 
shadow the cause and principles. It becomes therefore mandatory to develop a 
political commitment to have a due control over bureaucracy in order to 
establish the new norms and values. 
On the other hand, the people that have a sense of being ruled have little 
courage to work under the change over context. They have some attitude to look 
for the rulers before going for any initiative. Unless the people have 
interests, we can not inform them of the lasting effects of the norms and values 
of the democratic system. In fostering their interest, we have to make 
provisions for early return along with other long-term impacts.  Through this we 
the people are likely to be attracted to strive for long-term and sustainable 
impacts. 
The civil society has a tough time to carry out its advocacy campaigns in the 
Nepalese context where a vast majority of people is illiterate, poor and 
socially discriminated, and where political leadership is more concerned to 
personal or party interests rather than with national interests. 
 
The political parties could play a major role to orient the bureaucracy to 
achieve definite and planned objectives. But this is not happening due to 
immaturity and non-accountability of the political figures. There is a need to 
exert a collective pressure from among the voters to bring politicians under the 
sphere of accountability. The voters, in themselves are not in this state of 
mind. The first step of advocacy, therefore, should be to create awareness among 
the ordinary public of the states of affair, norms and values of the existing 
social, economic and political contexts so that their attitudes could be geared 
to foster their self-strength. This is the fact through which FECOFUN is gaining 
success in its initiatives. 
 
It has been realized in all spheres of the society that mentality deeply rooted 
to the feudal culture is hesitant to grasp newly established norms and values 



and to effectively materialize them. The politicians therefore are not fully 
capable to bring to practice the democratic culture, and attracted more to 
party-specific politics than to the positive arguments made through public 
advocacy.  FECOFUN has a bitter experience of failure to convince the 
politicians not to consent the Forest Amendment Bill. The argument over it 
lasted for two years during which all the major Nepalese political parties came 
to power. FECOFUN advocated on behalf of user groups to all the ruling parties 
during this period, but the parties expected FECOFUN to comply with the 
respective party norms, that was not feasible. The politicians did not foresee 
the long-term impact of the amendment, and the bill was passed from the 
parliament.  
 
None of the political parties has denied decentralization. They have not denied 
democratic system of participatory processes in the management of natural 
resources either. This has not however been materialized to its full extent for 
lack of commitment. Consequently, certain legal arrangements contrary to the 
accepted principles appear over time. 
 
The government officials at many instances blame public advocacy as some cheap 
popularity or mistaken move to effect undesirable results, and have developed a 
negative connotation even for the word ’advocate’. There has developed a crisis 
of confidence between those involved in public advocacy and the government 
authorities, and there is an acute lack of communication between them. The need 
for a two-way communication between the people and government has always been 
recognized in a democratic system so as to impart good-governance. But the 
government authorities do not always materialize this recognition, and tensions 
appear from time to time. To smoothly handle these conditions, FECOFUN has 
always been making attempts. 
 
Some Suggestions 
 
What follows is a brief account of considerations that could be suggested for 
organizations involved in public advocacy in order to establish people’s rights 
over common property management in the developing countries like Nepal: 
 
The people should be made aware of the fact that through the sustained 
management and use of natural resources, people could raise their social and 
economic standards so that they could develop a collective pressure as and when 
required. 
Matters should be brought to attention to the members of parliament and 
ministers so as to generate commitments from them. 
There is a need to develop efficient leadership at local levels that could 
effectively be involved in a two-way communication and dialogues. 
There should be a strong network between local authorities, local organizations, 
and other individuals. 
A separate public advocacy program should be devised that would focus on 
orienting programs in the highest interests of the public: physical, social, 
economic and cultural developments and that would further reorient the attitude 
and behavior of government officials to make them more people-friendly. 
 
 
 
 
Conclusions 
 
Ordinary people in the developing countries have excessive dependence on natural 
resources, in particular on the forests for their subsistence. Forests, as an 



open property could be an attraction for the concerned government authorities as 
well. The people and the authorities therefore are always likely to be in a 
state of tension regarding the use of forest resources. 
 
New norms and values established under global political order emphasize to 
empower the ordinary public in assuring their interests. Lobbying the 
influential of the country on one hand, and advocating on the popular voices on 
the other would be decisively instrumental to establish or maintain people’s 
rights over common property resources. 
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